

December 22,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for December 22,2022 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager). Guests were recorded in the attendance book. This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the December 8,2022 meeting. Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. 2023 proposed budget was presented for adoption. The board was made aware of a modification made to the general fund earned income line item, as well as modifications to the building maintenance and repair line items. This was to allow for the purchase of a new heating and cooling system for the meeting room as the current one is broken and beyond repair. A discussion was also held concerning quotes received for a new 5 ton dump truck. A modification was made to the road machinery purchase line item as cost have increased slightly. Following discussion, motion to approve the 2023 budget was made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz , (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes)  motion passed. 

2. Discussion took place concerning temporary employee Keith Snyder and his desire to be a full time employee. Matt McSparren made a motion to appoint Keith as a full time employee effective January 3rd, 2023, second by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren – yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz -yes).  

4.STAFF REPORTS –
Township Manager Eric Heil - Reported to the board that a proposal was received from Bruce Getsinger that he desired to remain the township solicitor for 2023, his terms and rate are remaining the same as 2022. The township fee schedule has been examined and no changes were necessary or recommended for 2023. Announced that executive sessions were held 12/14/22 and 12/22/22 for personnel matters. Informed the board that a meeting was held with Senator Hutchinson on 12/16/22 concerning the Township and its General Authority and projects planned for Mall WTP and the East Avenue sewer line. Informed the board that Cloudpermit implementation and training was occurring. Informed the board that 2 quotes were received for the plugging of the abandoned water well at Pennsylvania Ave. Informed the board that demolition of 2 structures previously purchased by the Land Bank was imminent and was to be completed by January 31st, 2023. 

5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be January 12,2023, at 10:30AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25PM. Seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

